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Torry Partnership 
Date: 23 August 2022
Meeting Room: Microsoft Teams 
MEETING NOTE 
	Present 
	In Attendance 
	Apologies 

	Fay Morrison
	
	

	Rose Ross
	
	

	Lesley-Ann Mullholland
	
	

	Lorna Caruthers
	
	

	Christian Allard
	
	

	Jade Leyden 
	
	

	Adrian Croft
	
	

	Lorna Caruthers
	
	

	Lee Fairfull
	
	

	Richard Caie
	
	

	Derek Bain
	
	

	Richard Findlay
	
	

	Lauren
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


	ACTION POINTS 


	ACTION LEAD

	1.  Welcome and Introductions
Faye started the meeting off 


	

	2.  Minutes of previous meeting – none were taken

	

	3. Scottish Water – Nature Calls, Slides were shared and in February of this year Nature Calls was launched to try and work with customers and encourage people to use single use water bottle, spoke about sewers and trying to raise awareness of what cant be flushed.  36,000 blockages a year and it costs millions, we wipes make up most of the blockages, spoke about the campaign which they hope will continue for a significant period of time, they are asking people to look at the campaign and to make changes.  The are calling for a ban on wet wipes that contain plastic and are hoping to do some work with local schools, contact details were shared.
Gavin.steel@scottishwater.co.uk
Christian asked for clarification that it is for the whole of Aberdeen, Gavin did confirm it is not just for Torry

Jade said there may be scope to bring this to schools and let them know about this campaign – sustainability is being looked at, suggested speaking to education colleague

They have material that could be given out 

          
	Gavin to do 

	4.  LOIP – Jade asked if anyone else had any updates.  Paul is responsible for this now and he covers all 3 localities.
Jade noticed a few items that maybe didn’t fit to the South Locality Plan, Karen looking at setting up a community council.  Lesley-Anne asked which items weren’t relevant, Jade said water supply as she is not sure how this links in, Lesley said it was down at the community Garden and she thinks it is relevant, she also said she understood Jades comments.  Christian thins its important that the name is kept and it’s up to members to raise issues that they thin are relevant.  Richard said if an item is proposed at pre meet but isn’t relevant could the Chair decide, he asked for guidance.   Lesley-Anne has asked a few times for updates on what the priorities are, could someone email round before next pre meeting.  Lauren though this was a good ide as Paul has been absent for a few meetings, bits of work looking at community ideas across the whole of the South, working with Teresa info to be sent out before next pre meeting.
Laura asked where the most up to date locality plan was – Jade answered this, and Lorna asked if a link could be shared.  Jade has a spreadsheet with Torry re visiting the documents, asking groups if the info is accurate, working together may be Sub Groups to do this – and work ore collectively with Torry specific community.
Jade spoke a bit about CAN week and thought it would be worthwhile doing an information session for volunteers and partners.  Lesley Anne thought a short list should be made rather than the whole document – a refresh of topics would be ideal.  Fay agreed with everything being said and asked when the next LEGS meeting is, Laura explained they had been doing a review so there has been no meetings for a couple of months, September will be a workshop.


	Jade will speak to Teresa going forward 

Jade will re circulate the plan and items of reference


	    4       Contact List Review – Jade wasn’t sure how up to date the 

             Contact list is, she shared this with the group to see who 

             Should and shouldn’t be on it.   , 
             Jade updated Councillors on the list and will update Emily’s
             Replacement, Kirstin has been removed as it will be Rose who

             Will be attending from now on.

             Lesley-Anne had some contacts who may be interested.

             Jade asked if there were any other organisations that would 

            Be interested, Richard asked about the golf club, Jade thought
            This was a good idea


	Jade to contact reps to see if they still wish to be on the list
Lesley to send details to Jade

Lesley-Anne to email them 

	   5      Update on Park – Richard is still waiting for a decision, Laura is 
           Is happy for Richard to pass on her email to Catriona


	

	5. Book of Deer – First book to be written in Gaelic
Regular walk in the park, thinking of having regular walks , to be decided
	

	6. St Fitticks Update – Lesley-Anne said there were still issues about not having water for community garden, she asked if anyone had any ideas, Jade wondered if Gavin could help or support water for St Fitticks site
Lesley-Anne met with a resident in Glenbervie who has a huge green space, there are people who really want to do things with their gardens and asked for any suggestions that could be shared with folks.  Jade thought it would be a good idea to speak to Teresa, Lesley-Anne said she had already done that, Jade said it would be a good idea to work together to get a how to plan done.
Fay suggested ACBO for funding.

Derek said the council and ACVO have funding officers who can help, Jade spoke about Grant Finder and what it does
	Jade to contact Gavin and copy Lesley-Anne in 


Lesley-Anne will  update at next meeting

Fay will email Lesley-Anne with details and will also aske for an application to be sent out 

	7. Refilery – Lesley-Anne spoke about prices rising and that something needs to be done about packaging and wondered if Torry could have a social enterprise for refilling goods,  tea bags/cereal/washing tabs etc. , Jade said it could be on next agenda and maybe talk to Nicky from CFine about this .
	

	8. Employability Hub – Not seen a jobs board in window it would be a good idea for local people – Torry Skills Centre – Anne-Marie is off at the moment , Jade made a visit there las week.  Lesley-Anne said thar local people didn’t know about the shop, Jade said they are more than happy to have something in the window and it may be good idea to share on social media, Fay suggested contacting Malcolm to send something to group .
	

	9. List of Harbour Mitigations – Jade read out the amil she had sent and the reply she got
	Jade to share any info she gets 

	10. ETZ – Richard asked if he could be an observer but was turned down and he wondered if ACC had been invited
	Jade to ask and ask Maggie why community can’t be a member

	11. Harbour Board – Harbour bought both Bon-Accord building an Torry Bar but they have been lying empty, nothing is currently scheduled for them , Fay suggested writing to them and asking what they intend to do 
	Richard ia happy to do this on behalf of Torry Partnership

	12. AOCB – Lorna wondered if there was interest in discussing the new hub being built, Fay said there was a meeting the next day , Jade suggested maybe just an update would be good, Christian agreed that this was a good idea
Jade said there had previously been Partnership Updates and maybe something lie that would be great for the Torry Hub

Derek updated that he is moving to Inverness but will continue to come along.
Jade remarked on it being a very positive meeting .
	Lesley-Anne to share minutes
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